
From: Michael Nguyen [mailto:michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 28 March 2018 1:38 PM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP; Stuart Maxwell; Rebecca Sostarko; Adler, Melissa; Vasuki Paul; 

Stephen Crawford - AWU (stephen@crawforddecarne.com.au); marc@cdclawyers.com.au; 
chrismelham@civilcontractors.com; Sam McGregor; Shaun Schmitke 

(shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au) 

Cc: AMOD 
Subject: RE: AM2016/23 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - construction awards 

 
Dear Associate to Deputy President Gostencnik 
 
The AMWU supports the proposed directions in the CFMEU’s correspondence. 
 
The AMWU also does not oppose the MBA lodging their document for the same reasons as the 
CFMEU.  However, it is not a document that can purport to represent the views of the parties.  We 
note that we had not received any document from the MBA for consideration prior to their lodging it 
with the Commission.  
 
In particular, the AMWU does not agree that the Air-conditioning industry and refrigeration industry 
allowance is exclusively a disability allowance.  The AMWU has already lodged submissions about 
the Airconditioning industry and refrigeration industry allowance on 7 February 2018. 
 
Regards 
 
Michael. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Michael Nguyen 
Senior Research Officer 
Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union 
e. michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au 
p. +61 2 8868 1500 | f. +61 2 9897 9275  
w. www.amwu.org.au 
 
 
From: Chambers - Gostencnik DP [mailto:Chambers.Gostencnik.DP@fwc.gov.au]  
Sent: Wednesday, 28 March 2018 1:09 PM 

To: Stuart Maxwell; Rebecca Sostarko; Adler, Melissa; Vasuki Paul; Michael Nguyen; Stephen 

Crawford - AWU (stephen@crawforddecarne.com.au); marc@cdclawyers.com.au; 
chrismelham@civilcontractors.com; Sam McGregor; Shaun Schmitke 

(shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au) 
Cc: AMOD 

Subject: RE: AM2016/23 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - construction awards 

 
Dear Parties, 
 
I refer to the above matter. 
 
Further to the attached, the Deputy President seeks the views of the parties in respect of Mr 
Maxwell’s correspondence.  
 
Please kindly provide your response as soon as practicable. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Caitlin Goldie 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/sites/awardsmodernfouryr/am201623-260-sub-amwu-070218.pdf
mailto:michael.nguyen@amwu.org.au
http://www.amwu.org.au/
mailto:Chambers.Gostencnik.DP@fwc.gov.au
mailto:stephen@crawforddecarne.com.au
mailto:marc@cdclawyers.com.au
mailto:chrismelham@civilcontractors.com
mailto:shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au


Associate to Deputy President Gostencnik 
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (03) 8656 4528 
Fax: (03) 9555 0401 
chambers.gostencnik.dp@fwc.gov.au   
 
11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
From: Stuart Maxwell [mailto:smaxwell@cfmeu.org]  

Sent: Monday, 5 March 2018 11:32 AM 
To: AMOD; Chambers - Gostencnik DP 

Cc: Rebecca Sostarko; Adler, Melissa; Vasuki Paul; Michael Nguyen; Stephen Crawford - AWU 
(stephen@crawforddecarne.com.au); marc@cdclawyers.com.au; chrismelham@civilcontractors.com; 

Sam McGregor; Shaun Schmitke (shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au) 

Subject: AM2016/23 - 4 yearly review of modern awards - construction awards 

 
Dear Deputy President Gostencnik, 
 
Please find correspondence from the CFMEU regarding the classification of allowances. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Stuart Maxwell 
Senior National Industrial Officer 

------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 
Construction & General Division, National Office 
Level 9, 215-217 Clarence St, Sydney  NSW  2000 
T:  02 8524 5800  F: 02 8524 5801   
----------------------------------------------------------------- 

  www.cfmeu.asn.au  

 twitter.com/CFMEU_CG 

  www.facebook.com/CFMEUNational 
------------------------------------------------------------------ 
CLICK logo below to go to campaign website 

 
 

This document is confidential and may contain legally privileged information.  If you are not a named, intended 
or authorised recipient you must not read, copy, distribute or act in reliance on it. If the document is received 
in error please contact this office immediately. 

 

Please consider the impact to the environment and your responsibility before printing this 

email. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the 

use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in 

error please notify the sender.  
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